From: Aurelie Merle <

Date: 14 May 2014 14:17:13 GMT+6

To: Hein Verbrugzen <

Subject: RE: CIRC
Dear Mr Verbruggen,

Thank you for your email of 2™ May 2014. We note your reference to paragraph 3 of the ToR, where
you acknowledge that the CIRC can “conduct a wide ranging investigation” and we would like to
draw your attention to the continuance of that paragraph where it states, “allegations which
implicate UCI and other governing bodies and officials...”.

Thus, the CIRC has been charged to look into allegations of other governing bodies and officials over
ineffective investigation of doping practices. We think this sufficiently addresses what one of our
objectives should be, but on this topic, or any other, and as you would understand for confidentiality
purposes, we cannot convey any more detailed aspect of our strategy or working process.

However, should you have any documents or information that you would like to pass on to the
Commission for its perusal, on this or in any other context relating to the ToR, please do not hesitate
to contact our Project Director, Ms. Aurélie Merle. We would also propose a first audition with the
CIRC in order to get your first-hand experience and any evidence you might have about ineffective
investigation of doping practices by any governing body and official as stated in paragraph 3 of our
ToR. We can propose an interview mid to late July if convenient for you.

We look forward to hearing from you,
Yours sincerely,

Dick Marty, Ulrich Haas, Peter Nicholson



